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Warmingham CE Primary School 
School Lane, Warmingham 

Cheshire. CW11 3QN 
Tel: 01270 526260 

 
Principal of Warmingham: Kate Appleby 

Executive Head of RCSAT: Nic Badger 
 

School Diary for the 
Week Beginning: 
6th January 2023 

 
Monday 
Y3, Y4 & Y5 – Love Music 

Trust lessons. 
 

Tuesday 
PE for All 

 
Y6 SATs Club 

 
Wednesday 

 
Thursday 

Y6 – Love Music Trust 
lesson. 

 
Miss Jolene’s Dance Club 

Sculpture Club 
 
Friday  
Dress as a Rockstar Day 

PE for all 
Multi Sports Club 

 
 

 
Mrs Fewtrell 

 
 

‘Let Your Light Shine’ 
Matthew 5:16 

Dear Parents, 
 
This week saw the first of the NEU teacher’s strike.   The children were 
amazing and seemed to thoroughly enjoy the day off curriculum.   Each 
class had a range of activities over the course of the day including an 
inter-house hockey competition (results found later in the newsletter) 
and creating some handprints about our Christian values and how they 
help us all to let our lights shine. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
I am in the process of planning some additional enrichment activities for 
the other strike days currently planned.    I would like to thank you for 
the kind words of thanks we have received for keeping the school open 
but also the support you have shown the teachers who have chosen to 
strike. 
 
On Sunday, Church4All are holding their first Forest Church Day.   There 
is more information about the day later in the newsletter.    
 
Next Friday, the RCSAT TT Rockstars Battle will be drawing to an end.   
To celebrate, we are asking all of the children (and adults) to come to 
school dressed as a rockstar.    Throughout the day, we will be 
completing some additional tables challenges.    
 
Kind regards, 
 

 
Kate Appleby 
Principal of Warmingham CE Primary 
Proud member of the Rural Church Schools Academy Trust 
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RCSAT TT Rockstars Battle 
The RCSAT TT Rockstars battle started on Monday.   We are 

currently in second position behind Bunbury.    Fingers crossed 
we can tip the balance and move into first place by the end of the 

week.    The following children have played a significant role in 
securing the points which have helped us beat St Oswald’s: 

Alexander, Jack, Rogan, Lewis, Chloe, Oliver P, Pati and Alice.   As 
you’ll notice the majority of them are in Year 5 who are currently 
in third position out of the thirteen classes which are taking part.  

Well done! 
 

On Friday 10th February we will be asking the children to come 
dressed as a rockstar.      Throughout the day we will be taking 
part in lots of Maths related activities which will also help the 

children learn their tables. 
 

Parents’ Evening 
Mrs Marsden has sent details for booking your parents’ evening 
or SENS day slots.     We will be offering one slot for each of the 

children.   Separated parents are asked to either come together or 
take it in turns to attend.    We can only offer separate meetings if 

there is a court order such as a non-molestation order in place. 
 

 

 
 

Attendance & Punctuality  
As a school we are required to check our registers on a regular 

basis.   Part of these checks involves looking at persistent absense 
(where the children’s attendance falls below 90%) and the 

chiildren’s punctuality.    There are a number of children arriving 
after 8:55am on a regular basis, sometimes daily.   Where we are 

concerned, parents will receive a letter to invite parents into 
school to meet with us so we can put a plan togther to ensure 

things improve. 
 

Although the school doesn’t offically start until 8:55am, we open 
our doors at 8:45am to allow the children to come in and 

complete some early work.  We aim to provide the children with a 
a relaxed start to the day where they have the opportunity to 

speak to their friends, share any news with their class teacher.   
This ensures they are ready to start learning once we have taken 

the register at 8:55am. 
 

School Uniform – Thank you! 
We have seen a significant improvement – thank you.   There are 

still some children who aren’t wearing the correct PE kit.   The 
children should be wearing a white polo skirt, with a black hoodie 

and either a pair of black shorts, leggings or joggers.   The only 
logos permitted are the school’s emblem.      

 
We have some pre-loved uniform in school which can be 

purchased for a small donation to our PTA.   If you are struggling 
to buy any part of the uniform, including shoes, please let us 

know and we will be able to help. 

 

http://www.warminghamce.cheshire.sch.uk/


www.warminghamce.cheshire.sch.uk 

 

Residentials and Trips 
To enhance the children’s learning experiences we plan a number 

of trips and a residential for each class over the course of the 
school year.      These are such a valuable part of our curriculum 

which the children adore.   I am conscious that we are asking 
parents to contribute a significant amount in these difficult times.    
If you are struggling to pay for any trips or the residential please 
let us know as we can help.   In the past we have asked the School 
House Church Fund (linked to St Leonard’s) and the Up & Under 
Charity for support, and although they don’t have endless pot of 
money both have been able to provide financial support in the 
past.   We have also put aside part of our budget to help. 

 
Sale Sharks 

Next half term, Sale Sharks will be coming into school to work 
with the children in Squirrels and Badgers’ Class.    They will be 

delivering some tag rugby lessons.     
 

After each PE lesson they will also be delivering some health and 
well-being lessons which will also be based around rugby.    

 
 

 

Crewe Alexandra Football Club 
During the second half of the summer term, Crewe Alex will be 

coming into school to deliver some football lessons.    The coaches 
will also be working with some children who lack interest in 

particular subject such as reading, writing or maths.   The 
programme is designed to inspire the children through the power 

of the Premier League and using the coaches as role models. 
 

They will also be running an after-school club. 
 

Home Learning Exhibitions 
Our next home learning exhibition is on Monday 13th February 

(the Monday before half term).    We would like to invite you into 
school so the children can also share their work with you.     

 
We will be opening the school at 2:30pm.    Once you have looked 

at the children’s work with your child you will be able to take 
your child home.     

 

 

 

Church and Village Events – please add to your diary. 
Saturday 25th February – ‘Pancake and Social Morning’ in the 

Village Hall 10am to 12pm 
 

Friday 3rd March - Duck Drive in the Village Hall –  
7.15 for 7.30pm start 

 
Saturday 13th May - Warmingham Wakes on Warmingham 

Church Field from 1.30pm 
 

Application forms for Warmingham Wakes Queen and 
attendants have been sent home with the children today.     
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Let Your Light Shine – Ours Stars this Week: 
Otters (Reception) ~ Elsie for showing friendship in wanting to read and share books with her friends 
in class. 
Hedgehogs (Y1) ~ Jenson for his perseverance with his reading and contributions during guided 
reading. 
Hedgehogs (Y2) ~ Isla for her courage to carry on and give 100%, even when she is feeling unwell. 
Squirrels (Y3) ~ James for showing service to Maths and working hard to solve tricky multiplication 
questions. 
Squirrels (Y4) ~ Nathan for showing service to his writing and producing a brilliant non-
chronological report independently. 
Badgers (Y5) ~ Oliver S for his perseverance in his reading. 
Badgers (Y6) ~ Lucy for the joy and enthusiasm she has shown in completing the Maya leaflet. 
PE Award (KS1) ~ Ella for Superb effort commitment and focus in PE.  
PE Award (KS2) ~ Sophie for fantastic quality, control and effort in gymnastics 
Mrs Appleby’s Principal Award (KS1) ~ Jacob for preserving with his handwriting. 
Mrs Appleby’s Principal Award (KS2) ~ Emily for always letting her light shine brightly. 
  

House Points 
House Birch Oak Sycamore Willow 

This Week 120 144 141 133 
Top of the House Milo Chloe, 

Edward,Ella, 
Jemima, Rupert 

Jenson, Jacob, Isla, 
Eoin 

Charlotte, Dinah, 
Ivy, Niamh, Noah 

This Year 482 587 376 464 
 

 
This week our Ethos Council have chosen Francesca for helping me to walk to the teacher when I was 
hurt. 
 

 

Over the course of the half term, we will be hearing about the times when 
Jesus meets different people and how this can help us to let our lights shine.    

This week we will be listening to the following Bible stories: 
 

Mary and Martha ~ Luke 10:38-42 
Zacchaeus ~ Luke 19:1-8 

 

 
Prayer for the Week 

Dear Lord, 
Sometimes we are tempted to be greedy, to cheat by taking more than our fair share. 

Forgive us and, like Zacchaeus, help us to be sorry. 
Give us the strength and courage to make a new start. 

Amen 
 

This Week’s Family Bible Reading 
Joseph helps Pharaoh 

Pages 46 – 49  
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Inter-House Hockey Competition. 
 
On Wednesday, the children took part in an interhouse competition.   Each house had the opportunity 
to play against the other three houses in their key stage.   Some of the results are shown below. 
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Spring Term 2023 
13th February - Study Theme Exhibition (Home Learning due in) 

14th February – SENS Day 
14th February – Parents’ Evening – 3:30pm to 5pm 
15th February – Parents’ Evening – 3:30pm to 6pm 

28th February 2023 – NEU Strike Day 2 
1st March – Hedgehogs’ trip to Beeston Castle 

15th March 2023 – NEU Strike Day 3 
16th March 2023 – NEU Strike Day 4 

22nd March – Squirrels’ trip to Chester Zoo 
31st March – Easter Service @ St Leonard’s – 10am – All Welcome 

 
Summer Term 2023 

24th April - Study Theme Exhibition (Home Learning due in) 
26th to 28th April – KS2 Residential to CMC Bryn-y-Moel Wales 

7th to 8th June – KS1 Residential to Delamere 
14th June – RCSAT Games Tournament 

4th July – SENS Day 
7th July – Sports’ Day 

13th July – KS2 End of Year Production – 2pm and 6pm 
14th July – Reserve Sports’ Day 

18th July – STAR Picnic Day 
19th July – Leavers’ Service at 10am – All Welcome 

 
TERM Dates & INSET Days 

New dates or changes to previously advertised dates are shown in bold. 
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